Prime Minister Binali Yıldırım
Vekaletler Caddesi
Başbakanlık Merkez Bina
P.K. 06573
Kızılay / Ankara, 

Turkey


Dear Prime Minister,

After the attmepted coup in July, Turkey is understandably in a difficult and turbulent period. However, I am very worried about the extent of punitive measures against the media in Turkey. Currently at least 112 journalists and other media workers are held in pre-trial detention, and 169 media outlets have been shut down. Many of the arrests appear arbitrary, without credible evidence of internationally recognized criminal offenses being presented.

Independent media are an essential element of a functioning democracy. Thus I call on the Turkish authorities to immediately release the detained journalists unless the charges against them can be substantiated. Furthermore, the ongoing sweeping police action against newspapers and TV stations violates the principles of the Turkish constitution, in particular article 26. Instead, I ask you to reopen the media outlets that have been arbitarily closed down.

Sincerely,

